

Contact Cody Jennings *Phone* 907-983-9720

Email c.jennings@skagway.org

Website www.skagway.org

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

October 17, 2020

ADDITIONAL COVID-19 CASES CONFIRMED IN SKAGWAY

Skagway, Alaska, October 17, 2020 – 5:00 PM – The Dahl Memorial Clinic (DMC) has identified two more positive cases of coronavirus (COVID-19) for a total of **five positive cases**. All positive COVID cases reported to date are considered to be community transmission cases.

The DMC continues to test community members who have had close contact with known COVID-19 positive individuals. **The Skagway Emergency Operations Center (EOC) will provide updated testing information tomorrow, Sunday, October 18, 2020.**

Individuals should contact the Dahl Memorial clinic at 907-983-2255 immediately if they develop cold or flu symptoms, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, chest pressure or tightness, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache or loss of taste or smell.

Please continue to shelter in place. This is the best way to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 in the community at this time.